
 

PUBLIC MEETINGS 
 

August 2021 
 
4th 
Municipal Court 5:30pm 
 
10th  
City Council Meeting 6:00pm 
 
19th 
Municipal Court 9:00am 
 
24th 
City Council Meeting 6:00pm 

 
 

September 2021 
 

1st  
Municipal Court 5:30pm 
 
14th  
City Council Meeting 6:00pm 
 
16th 
Municipal Court 9:00am 
 
28th 
City Council Meeting 6:00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

All meeting agendas and 
materials are posted on  
the City’s website at:  

www.cityofeaglepoint.org 
 

Agendas are also posted on  
the bulletin board in the  

lobby at City Hall. 
 

For questions regarding  
City meetings, contact 

 Cindy Hughes, 
City Recorder at  

541-826-4212 ext 106  

 

 
City Hall Hours  

 

Mon/Tues/Thurs/Fri 

8:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

 

Wednesday 

9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

City Hall, 17 S. Buchanan Ave. Eagle Point, OR 97524 (541) 826-4212 

 Oregon ŜǎǘΦ мфмм 
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             August 2021 

Be in the know. Visit www.cityofeaglepoint.org and click on “Stay Informed”.  
Enter your email or cell phone number to sign up for important newsflash notifications.  

 

 
 
 

 
 

In response to the voluntary water  
restrictions, we have changed the  
Splash Park operating hours to 

11:00am - 7:30pm daily.  
 

Did you know we offer an ACH 

payment option for your  

monthly bills? You can have 

your payment automatically 

drafted from your checking 

or savings account on the 

10
th

 or 18
th

 of every month. 

Save a stamp and have peace 

of mind knowing your payment 

will reach us securely and 

on- time. The form can be 

found on our website at 

www.cityofeaglepoint.org   

or call City Hall to request 

the form be mailed or 

emailed to you.  

We are happy to announce the Harnish Visitor Center 
and Eagle Point Museum have re-opened. 

 
Harnish Visitor Center hours of operation: 

ThursdayñSunday 11am to 4pm 
 

Eagle Point Museum hours of operation: 
FridayñSunday 11am to 4pm 

 

 

 

WE NOW ACCEPT  
CREDIT CARDS  
AT CITY HALL 

   Eagle Point  Department of Public Works 
 

2021 Pavement Management Program 
The City has started its pavement maintenance program 
for this summer. The Crack Seal project has been  
completed. This preventative maintenance helps to  
extend the life of the pavement, especially when  
combined with other efforts. The Seal Coat project is 
tentatively scheduled for the second week of August. A 
second Seal Coat project is being advertised with a new 
product, also scheduled for completion in August.  
Paving of a section of Eagle View Drive is planned for 
late September or October of this year. For a map and 
full street listing, please visit the City of Eagle Point 
website. 
 

ODOT ADA Curb Ramp Project 
If you’ve traveled Highway 62 through White City and 
Eagle Point you will have noticed the next phase of 
ODOT’s ADA Curb Ramp project. This phase covers 
part of Highway 238 in Medford, and Highway 62 in 
White City and Eagle Point. Detours at Crystal Drive, 
Nita Way, and Old Highway 62 are part of the  
project. For additional information, please visit the  
City of Eagle Point website. 

http://www.cityofeaglepoint.org


September 2021 
   6th - Labor Day (City Hall Closed) 
 12th - Grandparent’s Day 
 20th - Full Moon 
 22nd - Fall Equinox 

August 2021 
    1st - National Friendship Day 
  21st - Honey Bee Awareness Day 
 22nd - Full Moon 

LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ 5ŀǘŜǎ 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ 
ǿǿǿΦŎƛǘȅƻŦŜŀƎƭŜǇƻƴǘΦƻǊƎ 

 

If you continue to have difficulty paying your 
utilities, rent or mortgage, there is still help if 

you have been affected by the COVID-19  
pandemic. The City of Eagle Point has  

disbursed some of its CARES Act funds to local 
non-profit agencies to assist Eagle Point  

residents. This program is not income based. 
Please contact one of the following agencies 

for assistance:  
  

{ǘ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ ŘŜ tŀǳƭ όрпмύ ттн-оунуΣ ŜȄǘ м 
 

!//9{{ όрпмύ ттф-ссфм 
 

aŜǊŎȅΩǎ DŀǘŜ wƻƎǳŜ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ όрпмύ слм-смфл 

 

Excessive Vegetation Abatement Enforcement During Extreme Fire Danger 
 
This fire season, the Eagle Point Police Department has worked with property owners to successfully abate excessive 
vegetation/fire fuel on hundreds of properties within the city limits in accordance with Eagle Point Municipal Code 
Section 8.16. While EPMC Section 8.16 outlines that excessive fire fuel and vegetation abatement should be enforced 
during fire season, extreme fire danger means that the safety of the community must be considered first and foremost. 
Based on recommendations from Fire District #3, with the safety of the community in mind, we have suspended  
typical enforcement of dry vegetation/fire fuel until the fire danger drops back to ‘moderate’. The use of machinery  
or power equipment is prohibited on dry vegetation, brush and other fire fuel in order to prevent the introduction of  
a spark or flame.   
 
What can property owners do to reduce the risk of fire on a property with dry vegetation?  
Our focus is currently on preventing the introduction of a spark or flame to these areas. In addition to not using power 
equipment, we recommend that people avoid walking, driving, or riding through areas with overgrown, dry vegetation. 
If a property is vacant, we recommend that owners post ‘No Trespassing’ signs and contact our department if  
trespassing violations are observed.   
 
What can the general public do to reduce the risk of fire in our community?  
Familiarize yourself with the restrictions currently in place during ‘extreme’ fire risk and always follow the guidelines. 
Be aware of your surroundings and keep an eye out for reckless behavior that could pose a fire risk. Call 911 if you 
observe suspicious or dangerous behavior, or suspect fire activity.   
 
For non-emergent concerns about an area of our community, or questions about enforcement, 
contact Eagle Point Police Department Code Enforcement at 541-538-5139. For a  
non-emergent, but time sensitive issue that requires a same-day response, please call our  
non-emergency dispatch at 541-776-7206. We appreciate the partnership we have with our  
citizens as we work together to support the safety and livability of our community. It is a  
responsibility we do not take lightly. Be safe everyone! 

 


